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ST. MARY C.S.S. PARENT COUNCIL
WEDNESDAY, February 9, 2022
(Virtual)
	Executive Members
	Name
	Attendance

	Principal
	Susan Duane
	P

	Chair
	Beatrice Povolo
	P

	Secretary
	Shelley McMurter
	P

	Financial Secretary
	Emily Povolo
	P

	Teacher Representative
	Melissa Wilson-Clark
	P

	Parish/Non-Teaching Representative
	Tomy Valookaran
	P

	Parent Representatives

	Parent Representative 
	Adele Sartor
	P

	Parent Representative 
	Keisha Petrolo
	P

	Parent Representative 
	Louella DiFrancesco
	R

	Parent Representative 
	Samantha McLachlan
	Ab

	Parent Representative 
	Zhora Adatia-McGlashen
	P

	Parent Representative 
	Rizza Andrade
	P


Attendance:  P= Present    Ab = Absent    R = Regrets

Other Attendees:

	Danilo Simonelli
	Francisco D’Sa

	Laura Rowed
	Elizabeth Alfarano - R


	CALL TO ORDER 


Meeting Called to Order: 7 pm

Welcome and Introductions:  B. Povolo / S. Duane
Opening Prayer:  T. Valookaran
	ACTIONS TO BE TAKEN


Approval of Minutes:
December 9, 2021 – no changes
Motion to Approve by:   E. Povolo

Seconded by:   D. Simonelli
	REPORT / INFORMATION ITEMS


Principal’s Report:  S. Duane
New Semester 

· The semester is off to a great start – busy but positive energy
· There was some trepidation for students who have never had semesters but there is positive energy in the school with more movement – students are thrilled but it will take some time to get use to the new system
· There is a completely different atmosphere – students have lockers – some students were struggling with opening their locks forgetting combinations

· There is a tightening around monitoring for dress code to ensure students are adhering to the uniform requirements 

· Assemblies have been held to review the code of conduct and responsibilities

· Cafeteria services will hopefully start up again in March – currently there is still a limit on the number of students in the cafeteria
OSSLTs

· OSSLT results for the grade 11s that wrote them in the fall have come in – overall the pass rate was 90% 

· Students that did not pass will have the opportunity to write the test again

· Grade 10s will be writing the test on April 6th – there will be preparation classes offered which are a great way to prepare for the test – classes will be offered starting in March
Activities in the School

· Black History Month – students have been preparing video prayers with music every morning – there will be an assemble on February 25th with student led activities and additional activities planned throughout the month - more information can be found on our school website: https://www.dcdsb.ca/en/parents/black-excellence-celebration-history-lives-here.aspx?_mid_=129088
· Valentine’s Day – during the week there will be activities with red, pink, and white on Monday; non-uniform day on Wednesday; and random acts of kindness on Friday
· Clubs/Sports – clubs are starting up again and students are encouraged to get involved - the school cannot offer high impact sports yet (e.g basketball) but hockey will be starting up again – waiting to hear from public health on when other sports may be offered

· Drama will have an event on February 21st  
Graduation

· Graduation will be held on June 28th at 1pm at The Embassy Church in Oshawa
· Prom will be on June 29th at Deer Creek Golf Club
· Hopefully by March planning can begin with the students if it looks like the events will be able to occur

Skills Pathway Presentation

· M. Wilson-Clark indicated that there will be a presentation promoting the skills pathway presentation targeting grades 8, 9, and 10

· The presentation will be held on February 15th at 7pm 
· The presentation will include information on the pathways in high school, course offerings, and career options
· Information has been posted on the school website and Edsby 

Financial Report:  E. Povolo
· Current balance: $3906.97 – The funding for the Christmas Outreach ($2000), English books ($1100), the CNC machine ($1250), candy cane purchases and used uniform sale have been spent
· $3000 has been allocated out for the graduation gift, bursaries, and the Indigenous Award

· A call out for funding request was made and will be discussed at the next council meeting 
	QUESTIONS / ISSUES FROM COUNCIL


COVID-19 School Reporting/Status

· Number of students and staff absences are tracked everyday – if 30% of the students are absent, public health would determine whether the school has an outbreak

· Students have the flexibility to be able to learn from home online when they are sick or have symptoms

· With so many of the students being vaccinated, symptoms are being monitored at home – there is no longer a notification in the classrooms if someone has COVID
· Students are wearing their masks and practicing good hygiene

Locker Security

· There are cameras in the locker areas– all lockers have a lock so it would be very difficult to break-in to someone’s locker

· There was an incident where a grade 9 student thought her locker had been cleared out but it was determined that the student was at the wrong locker

Rapid Test Kits

· Rapid Test kits are being offered for free at pharmacies and grocery stores starting February 10th
· The school will not be handing out any kits 

Valedictorian

· Valedictorian is chosen based on student votes as the individual is speaking on behalf of the students, so it is the students that select their Valedictorian

· Teachers will assist the Valedictorian with their speech, but they do not select the individual

	ADJOURNMENT


Meeting Adjourned: 7:32 pm
Final Prayer – T. Valookaran
Next St. Mary CSS Council Meeting 
Wednesday April 6, 2022 @ 7:00 pm – Virtual Zoom Meeting
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